

[No Subject]

From: "mgkmenon" <mgkmenon@nic.in>

To: adityashastri@yahoo.com

Friday, December 17, 2010 11:41 AM

December 16, 2010

My dear Dr. Aditya Shastri,

Your letter of December 10, 2010 was seen by me with a great sense of sorrow, since it contained the news that Prof. Diwakar Shastri, President, Banasthali Vidyapith passed away on Sunday, 5th December, 2010. He has been an enormous source of strength to Banasthali and, as you have correctly pointed out in your letter, has been the embodiment of the Spirit of Banasthali. I have been to Banasthali once and was very impressed by what I saw. It will always have my good wishes and blessings for a continued glorious future.

That will be the best tribute we can pay to Prof. Diwakar Shastri who has led Banasthali with such simplicity, humility, strength and vision through all these years since 1935, to its platinum jubilee today.

With all good wishes in your efforts for this great institution.

Yours sincerely,

M.G.K. Menon

Dr. Aditya Shastri, Vice Chancellor, Banasthali University, P.O. Banasthali Vidyapith 304022 Rajasthan, India

Tele: 01438-226767 (O) / 228323; Fax: 228365

E-mail: adityashastri@yahoo.com